Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

January 25, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White and Peter Hall.  Selectmen Lawrence Gallagher and David Ernst were absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 11, 1999 with one correction.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 19, 1999 as written.

On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of January 20, 1999 as submitted.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) FY 2000 budget – discussion included major factors causing an increase in the budget.  The Board requested additional information including assumptions used in estimating the proposed higher tipping fees and level of usage of the transfer station and additional amortization schedules for the new DPW building.

b) Fish Pier Reconstruction – the Town Administrator will provide accounting information on the project.

The Board discussed:

a) Draft Town Administrator Evaluation Form – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Town Administrator evaluation system as compiled.

b) Youth Survey regarding a place for middle and high school kids – it was noted that the Mustard Seed Kitchen facilities now include a ping pong table and a pool table donated by Renie Dumont.  It was suggested that funds for a ping pong table and pool table be deleted from the Recreation Department budget.  The Town Administrator will find out how many youths answered the survey. 

c) Draft MMA Report regarding the Police/Fire Facility – it was noted that the MMA Consulting Group has requested input from the Board of Selectmen, Building Needs Committee and the Police Chief and Fire Chief.  Selectman White, as liaison to the Building Needs Committee, suggested that the Board schedule a meeting with members of the Finance Committee, Building Needs Committee and Police Chief and Fire Chief.  It was suggested that the response to the MMA Consulting Group be limited to additional questions rather than comments on recommendations.

d) Appointment of Small Cities Grant Administrator for the Reconstruction of the South Bulkhead Project – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to accept the proposal submitted by Alice Boyd and to approve the contract for consulting services by and between the Town of Wellfleet and Bailey Boyd Associates.
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e) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of West Main Books, Cape Impressions Gallery and Kevin J. Coakley.  The Town Administrator indicated that insurance issues relative to Mr. Coakley’s application needed to be addressed.  On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to hold Kevin J. Coakley’s business license application until the particulars can be worked out.

The Board met with Gwen Pelletier of the Lower Cape Community Development Corporation to discuss her request for Wellfleet to participate in a regional Ready Resource Grant to establish a resource center for small businesses and the expansion of the Business Builders Program.  Discussion included the Town’s $1,000,000 cap on CDBG grants which the Town is fast approaching for this year.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the funds requested by the CDC.

The Board met with Jim Maclachlan to discuss his application for appointment to the Personnel Board. Discussion included Mr. Maclachlan’s background and personnel experience.  The appointment was taken under advisement.

DPW Director Jamie Bell addressed the Board to introduce Susan Whittaker as the Building Needs Committee’s recommended candidate to serve as Clerk of the Works on the DPW building project.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to hire Susan Whittaker as Clerk of the Works for the new DPW building project.

The Board discussed the minutes of the January 21, 1999 pole hearing on petition #98-553 of New England Telephone for approximately 340’ of proposed conduit, one 12’ x 6’ x 7’ manhole and one distribution cabinet on Route 6 and Gull Pond Road.  DPW Director Bell attended and noted that his concerns regarding reconstruction of the area had been addressed to his satisfaction.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the petition.

The Board discussed the Omnipoint Settlement drafted by Town Counsel.  It was noted that Town Counsel pointed out in his cover letter that the change in condition A.1.A.iii, regarding routing of requests for testing, was not a material change.  Planning Board Chair, Tom Peters, agreed.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the settlement document.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:02 p.m.
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